
 
Dear Solid Waste Stakeholder, 
 

Orange County wants to hear your suggestions to improve the management of the target solid wastes: 
Construction and Demolition Debris and other Class III wastes.  We are developing a community Solid 
Waste Integrated Resource Plan (SWIRP) and invite you to attend an interactive meeting: 
 

Orange County SWIRP Stakeholder Workshop 
Tuesday, May 31, 2011  @  1:00 - 3:00 p.m. 

Orange County Commission Chambers 
201 South Rosalind Avenue, Orlando, FL (directions) 

 
You are a stakeholder in this process if you generate, transport, recycle, convert to energy, or dispose 

of the target waste types.  This includes home builders and renovators, container rental and hauling 
companies, recyclers, transfer stations, and disposal sites.  It also indirectly includes home buyers, 
neighbors of these facilities, recycled material users, and other interested parties concerned about 
economic, environmental, and quality of life impacts. 
 

This first workshop will include discussions about a Vision, Guiding Principles, and Goals for the 
community.  Although our consultant, HDR Engineering Inc, will present a brief Summary of the Current 
Situation, please come prepared to discuss how our community can address: 
 

· Florida Statute 403 amendments including the 75% recycling goal for 2020 and a requirement to 
process C/D Debris for recycling starting 2012; 

 
· Local policies such as the County’s Comprehensive Policy Plan and Green Government initiative; 
 
· Development of a sustainable economy and the creation of jobs. 

 
Space is limited so please RSVP before May 26 by replying to this email or contacting our event 

coordinator, Lori Baker, at (352) 406-3730.  We look forward to your input and suggestions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
David Bromfield, P.E. 
Compliance and Waste Management 
Environmental Protection Division 
800 Mercy Drive, Suite 4 
Orlando, FL 32808 
office: 407-836-1527 
fax: 407-836-1499 
e- mailto:David.Bromfield@OCFl.net  
web: http://www.ocepd.org/  

 
· In accordance with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA), if any person with a disability as defined by the 

ADA needs special accommodation to participate in this proceeding, then not later than two business days prior to 
the proceeding, he or she should contact the Orange County Communications Division at (407) 836-5631.  

· This material is based upon work supported by the Department of Energy under Award Number DE-EE0000791.  
Project information. 
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